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  Minutes 
2020 ROPA Conference 

Virtual Conference 
Monday, July 27 – Thursday, July 30, 2020  

Full Members 
Akron Symphony Orchestra 
Albany Symphony 
Allentown Symphony 
Annapolis Symphony 
Ann Arbor Symphony 
Arizona Opera Orchestra 
Atlanta Ballet Orchestra 
Atlanta Opera Orchestra 
Austin Symphony Orchestra 
Binghamton Philharmonic 
Boston Ballet Orchestra 
Boulder Philharmonic 
California Symphony 
Canton Symphony Orchestra 
Cape Symphony 
Chattanooga Symphony & Opera Orchestra 
Dallas Opera Orchestra 
Dayton Philharmonic 
Delaware Symphony 
Duluth Superior Symphony Orchestra  
East Texas Symphony Orchestra 
Elgin Symphony Orchestra 
Erie Philharmonic Orchestra 
Eugene Symphony 
Fort Wayne Philharmonic 
Fresno Philharmonic Orchestra 
Harrisburg Symphony Orchestra 
Hartford Symphony Orchestra 
Houston Ballet Orchestra 
Houston Grand Opera Orchestra 
Huntsville Symphony Orchestra 
Illinois Philharmonic Orchestra 
Kalamazoo Symphony Orchestra 
Knoxville Symphony Orchestra 
Las Vegas Philharmonic 
Long Beach Symphony Orchestra 
Los Angeles Opera Orchestra 
Madison Symphony Orchestra 
Marin Symphony 
Memphis Symphony Orchestra 
Michigan Opera Theatre Orchestra 
Minnesota Opera Orchestra 
Mississippi Symphony Orchestra 
Monterey Symphony 
New Haven Symphony Orchestra 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
New Mexico Philharmonic 
Pacific Symphony 
New West Symphony 
Oakland Symphony 
Omaha Symphony Orchestra 
Opera Philadelphia Orchestra 
Palm Beach Opera Orchestra 
Pittsburgh Opera Orchestra 
Portland Opera Orchestra 
Portland Symphony Orchestra 
Reading Symphony Orchestra 
Rhode Island Philharmonic 
Richmond Symphony 
Sacramento Symphony and Opera Orchestra 
Santa Barbara Symphony 
Santa Rosa Symphony 
Sarasota Orchestra 
South Bend Symphony 
Southwest Florida Symphony 
Southwest Michigan Symphony Orchestra 
Spokane Symphony Orchestra 
Symphony Silicon Valley 
Symphony Tacoma  
Toledo Symphony Orchestra 
Tucson Symphony Orchestra 
Vermont Symphony 
West Virginia Symphony 
Wichita Symphony Orchestra 
Wisconsin Chamber Orchestra 

Associate Members 
Central City Opera Orchestra 
Eastern Connecticut Symphony 
Flint Symphony Orchestra 
Glimmerglass Festival Orchestra 
Hudson Valley Philharmonic 
Lincoln Symphony Orchestra 
Milwaukee Ballet Orchestra 
Opera San Jose 
Pittsburgh Ballet Orchestra 
Tri-Cities Opera Orchestra 

Member Orchestras Not Represented 
Colorado Springs Philharmonic Orchestra 
El Paso Symphony 
Lansing Symphony 
Lexington Philharmonic 
Orchestra Iowa 
Pasadena Symphony 
Tulsa Opera Orchestra 
 



2020 ROPA Conference Minutes  Virtual Conference 

Page 2 of 11 
 

 
 

 

Monday July 27, 2020 
Proceedings 

ROPA President John Michael Smith warmly welcomed the Delegates and attendees and called the 
Conference to order at 12:00 p.m., Monday, July 27, 2020. President Smith introduced the ROPA 
Executive Board: Vice-President Amanda Swain, Secretary Karen Sandene, Treasurer Sean Diller, and 
Members-at-Large Casey Bozell, Lisa Davis, Christian Green, Kendra Hawley, Beverly Setzer, Katie 
Shields, Cory Tiffin, and Steve Wade, and Delegate-at-Large to the AFM Convention Naomi Bensdorf 
Frisch. 
In his remarks to the delegates, President Smith discussed the shared pain and anxiety of the current 
work stoppage with our fellow player conferences due to the pandemic, stating that ROPA’s plight is 
further exacerbated by being primarily per-service orchestras, often with little or no guaranteed services, 
health insurance, or other benefits, and most of the work has disappeared. Smith stated that electronic 
media will play a crucial role in keeping our organizations vital in our communities, and provide a way 
to continue to make that connection. He thanked the ROPA and ICSOM media committee members, as 
well as SSD Staff AFM SSD Director and Special Counsel Rochelle Skolnick and AFM Director of 
Symphonic Media Debbie Newmark. Smith spoke of the negotiations for the IMA side letter agreement.  
Smith also took time to discuss the aftermath of the George Floyd murder in Minneapolis and how 
institutions in the community are evaluating how they are meeting the needs for inclusivity and 
diversity. He discussed the ROPA board’s statement on Anti-Racism. 
Smith also covered legislative initiatives which would help our industry: the HEROES ACT which will 
help protect multi-employer pensions, the campaign to encourage members of congress people to vote for 
pandemic relief for people in the arts. He concluded with a wish for flexibility and kindness in this age of 
anxiety, and that hopefully, musicians will be back performing soon.  

Roll Call 
Secretary Sandene performed the Roll Call, and determined that there was a quorum. Attending 
conference were 84 orchestras represented; 74 Full Members and 10 Associate Members. Sandene also 
stated that there were nearly 300 people registered to attend the virtual conference over the course of the 
four days.  

Ray Hair, President, American Federation of Musicians 
President Hair introduced the members of SSD and other AFM officers.  He gave his views on the state of 
our industry in the time of COVID and the terrible impact on the performing arts and small businesses, 
which he pointed out includes our orchestras. He pointed out that many corporations are actually doing 
well during the pandemic. Because of an uptick in digital usage, Hair said there would be additional 
pressures from the media companies. He cautioned that the pandemic has strengthened the power of 
employers and many choose to use this power to gain concessions from employees. He encouraged 
musicians to stick together in solidarity.  

Alfonso Pollard, AFM Diversity, Legislative, and Political Director 
Pollard stated that the pandemic, the resulting financial downturn and the ensuing loss of jobs are 
currently being discussed in Congress, with several pandemic bills being passed, including the HEROES 
Act, tax credits, protection from evictions/foreclosures, and pension and retirement plan protection.  Bills 
have been passed, and are currently sitting on Mitch McConnell’s desk. He spoke of the loss of Louise 
Slaughter and John Lewis, members of Congress who were fierce supporters of the arts and of workers. 

Carmen Izzo and Allison Emerick: Boise Philharmonic Organizing 
Presentation 

Izzo and Emerick shared the experience of the organization of the Boise Philharmonic, subsequent 
contract negotiations and the formation of Local 423 in Boise.  
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Tuesday July 28, 2020 

Rocky Jones and Levi Weinhagen/Team Dynamics, Minnesota Opera 
Diversity Charter and 360 Work Group 

Jones and Weinhagen discussed the Minnesota Opera’s recognition for the need for diversity in its 
institution. They stated that it is important to actually recognize labels for people in order to recognize 
shortcomings in the institutions. They covered the creation of the charter and goals for this initiative and 
the making public of its mission. 

Players Conference Reports: Meredith Snow, ICSOM; Robert Fraser, 
OCSM-OMOSC 

Chairs Meredith Snow and Robert Fraser discussed the challenges their orchestras have faced during the 
time of the pandemic. Snow mentioned the book “On Tyranny: Twenty Lessons from the 20th Century” 
by Yale Professor of History Timothy Snyder, as a guide in these times, particularly the lesson to “Defend 
Institutions”, and to “Practice Corporeal Politics”, meaning making contact with people, organizing, 
marching together. 

Approval of 2019 Minutes 
The Motion, made by Sean Diller, Southwest Michigan Symphony and seconded by Beverly Setzer, 
Symphony Tacoma, to approve the minutes of the 2019 Conference, was approved by the delegates. 

Resolutions  
The following Resolutions were approved by the ROPA Conference on July 28, 2020: 
 

Resolution No. 1 

� Subject: Resolution proposing to amend Article V of the ROPA Bylaws 

Election Bylaw Change Resolution 

Whereas, The 2020 Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) Conference is being held virtually 
due to the COVID-19 pandemic; and  

Whereas, To elect Officers, the ROPA Bylaws require a secret ballot election in accordance with United 
States Department of Labor recommendations; and  

Whereas, The ROPA Executive Board wishes to clarify the process for elections which must be held by 
mail in the event that secret ballot elections cannot be held in person, such as during a virtual conference; 
and  

Whereas, The ROPA Executive Board wishes to amend the bylaws to allow for electronic secret ballot 
elections when possible in the future; therefore, be it  

Resolved, That Article V of the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association Bylaws be amended, as follows:  

Section 2:  

Time of Elections: There shall be an election of Officers on the final day of each General Conference of 
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ROPA, or as soon as practicable thereafter. The election in even numbered years shall be for President, 
Treasurer, and four Members-at-Large. The election in odd numbered years shall be for Vice-President, 
Secretary, and the four remaining Members-at-Large. The Delegate-at-Large to the AFM Convention shall 
be elected at the ROPA Conference directly following an AFM Convention.  

Section 4:  

Nominations: Nominations shall take place from the floor of the ROPA Conference prior to the day of the 
election. In the event the nomination meeting is held virtually via an online or telephonic meeting 
program, nominations shall be made verbally by the nominating delegate and repeated by the Secretary. 
Each candidate must consent to the nomination - either in person at the time of nomination or by giving a 
written statement to the Secretary at or prior to the nomination - as a condition of having their name on 
the ballot.  

Section 5:  

Balloting: Elections shall be by secret ballot and conducted according to the rules and regulations 
promulgated by the U.S. Department of Labor for conducting secret ballot elections in Labor 
Organizations. In the event that only one candidate is nominated for an Office, that candidate shall be 
declared elected by acclamation, without the need of balloting… 

Submitted by: The ROPA Executive Board  

Resolution No. 2 

Subject: Resolution to Adopt the ROPA Executive Board’s Statement Against Racism 

Resolution in Opposition to Systemic Racism 

Whereas, Recent events, such as the brutal killing of George Floyd and other Black and Indigenous 
People of Color (“BIPOC”), have brought to light, now more than ever, the need to act to end systemic 
racism in the United States; and  

Whereas, The Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) recently published a statement against 
systemic racism; and  

Whereas, The ROPA Executive Board pledges to continue to explore ways in which ROPA can contribute 
to the work of ending systemic racism in the professional orchestral community; therefore, be it  

Resolved, That the delegates of the 2020 ROPA Conference hereby adopt the statement below and pledge 
to contribute to this important work.  

Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (ROPA) Executive Board Statement on Anti-Racism  

The recent murder of George Floyd by police officers has shocked the world in its brutality and blatant disregard for 
the rights of a Black man: a human being. This horrific incident is not an isolated occurrence, but one that plays out 
regularly in our nation. This crime received the attention of people around the world; unfortunately, this scenario is 
all too familiar here in the US to the Black and minority communities.  

Enough! We are angered and saddened that we, as an organization, have not done enough to create equity in our 
field and promote a diverse and inclusive workplace for the musicians of our orchestras.  
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What will we do?  

• We will encourage awareness and understanding of racism in all its forms� in our organizations, through 
training in Diversity, Equity, and Inclusiveness (DEI) – not just for musicians, not just for staff members, not just 
for boards of directors – for everyone. 

� • We will continue to strive to support audition and tenure processes that make auditions and hiring into 
orchestral jobs “implicit bias proof”.�  

• We will encourage performance and programming practices that provide a safe and welcoming space for all 
musicians of color, and audiences that embrace all the diverse cultures in our communities.  

• We will build on our promise to provide harassment-free ROPA meetings and conferences and work towards 
building an inclusive environment for our members which is safe for all and that helps to erode the systemic racism 
in our industry and our country.  

The systemic racism and white privilege that permeates our society must change. We hear the wake-up call and 
strive to do better. The outrage we are feeling today must drive us forward.  

The ROPA Executive Board, serving and representing nearly 6,000 professional orchestral musicians, stands with 
our brothers and sisters in the American Federation of Musicians in condemning racism. BLACK LIVES 
MATTER.  

Submitted by: The ROPA Executive Board  

Resolution No. 3 

� Subject: Resolution Encouraging Congress to Pass the HEROES Act 

HEROES Act Resolution 

Whereas, In March 2020, a global pandemic hit the United States; and  

Whereas, Many orchestras of the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) have ceased 
operations due to the pandemic and their individual members have become unemployed; and  

Whereas, To date, Federal legislations such as the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security 
(CARES) Act have provided much needed relief to musicians and other unemployed Americans; and  

Whereas, As cases of COVID-19 continue to rise, more assistance is needed to ensure that musicians and 
other unemployed Americans are able to stay in their homes, feed their families, and receive affordable 
healthcare; and  

Whereas, On May 15, 2020, the House of Representatives passed the HEROES Act; and  

Whereas, The HEROES Act provides an extension to the Paycheck Protection Plan program implemented 
by the CARES Act, which, if enacted, would provide much needed forgivable loans to the arts and 
culture sector, including nonprofits and freelancers; and  

Whereas, The HEROES Act provides an extension of the Federal Pandemic Unemployment 
Compensation (FPUC) program, which provides an additional $600/week to the 20 million Americans 
receiving state unemployment benefits, including many ROPA orchestra musicians who would suffer 
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great losses without these benefits; and  

Whereas, The HEROES Act provides a federal subsidy for healthcare costs for Americans who have lost 
employer coverage due to unemployment; and  

Whereas, The HEROES Act further provides substantial increases to the National Endowment for the 
Arts (NEA) and the National Endowment for Humanities (NEH) funding, which would greatly assist our 
member orchestras; and  

Whereas, The Senate has yet to vote on the HEROES Act; and Whereas, The Senate will recess on July 31, 
2020; therefore, be it  

Resolved, That the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) hereby strongly supports the 
immediate passage of the HEROES Act, or similar legislation, which would provide much needed relief 
to our member musicians and others in need; and be it further  

Resolved, That ROPA encourages its member musicians and supporters to immediately contact their 

Senators
1 

and encourage passage of the HEROES Act before the July 31, 2020 recess.  

Submitted by: The ROPA Executive Board  

 
1 Senators can be contacted by using the ICSOM Phone2Action campaign: https://actnow.io/FQDHyoj  

  
Resolution No. 4 

Subject: Resolution Encouraging Congress to Pass the Mixed Earner Pandemic Unemployment Assistance Act 

Mixed Earner Act Resolution 

Whereas, In March 2020, a global pandemic hit the United States; and  

Whereas, Many orchestras of the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) have ceased 
operations due to the pandemic and their individual members have become unemployed; and  

Whereas, Current Federal legislation such as the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security 
(CARES) Act has provided much needed relief to musicians and other unemployed Americans; and  

Whereas, The CARES Act further provides Pandemic Unemployment Assistance (“PUA”) to musicians 
and freelance workers who are otherwise ineligible for unemployment assistance; and  

Whereas, Most musicians’ annual compensation consists of a combination of employee wages and self-
employment income; and  

Whereas, PUA is not available to anyone who earns any employee wages; and  

Whereas, Regular unemployment compensation is usually only calculated based on past employee wages 
earned, resulting in many musicians receiving only a small amount of benefits disproportionate to their 
actual income; and  

Whereas, Representatives Judy Chu (D-CA) and Adam Schiff (D-CA) recently introduced the Mixed 
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Earner Pandemic Unemployment Assistance Act, which is legislation that is intended to resolve the 
imbalance in unemployment compensation for workers, including musicians, who earn a mix of 
employee wages and self-employment income; therefore, be it  

Resolved, That the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) hereby strongly supports the 
passage of the Mixed Earner Pandemic Unemployment Assistance Act, or similar legislation, which 
would provide much needed relief to our member musicians and others in need.  

Submitted by: The ROPA Executive Board  

Resolution No. 5 

Subject: Resolution Calling on Symphonic Managers to Take Care of Musicians During the COVID-19 Pandemic  

Protect our Musicians Resolution 

Whereas, In June 2020, management of the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra announced that they were 
furloughing all musicians and staff for the 2020-21 season, cancelling musicians’ health insurance as of 
June 7, 2020, despite holding assets which include a $97 million endowment; and  

Whereas, In June 2020, management of the Nashville Symphony Orchestra announced that it would be 
furloughing its musicians for the 2020-21 season, with no guarantee of health insurance past the end of 
2020; and  

Whereas, In July 2020, management of the Fort Wayne Philharmonic announced that it would be 
furloughing its musicians through January 31, 2021 and have only committed to pay the musicians’ 
health insurance through the end of 2020; and  

Whereas, Despite the real challenges to live performances presented by the COVID-19 pandemic, these 
decisions are extremely troubling in that they fail to protect the safety and security of musicians who 
have dedicated their careers to serving their communities with live music performances; and  

Whereas, These orchestras are only some examples of how orchestral, opera, and ballet managements are 
sacrificing the health and security of their musicians in the name of “financial sustainability”; and  

Whereas, The actions of these managements were unnecessary and resulted in punitive action towards 
musicians, without whom the organizations could not exist; and  

Whereas, The actions of these managements deprive their communities of great art during a time of 
suffering; and  

Whereas, What affects one orchestra has the ability to affect us all; therefore, be it  

Resolved, That the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) hereby stands in solidarity with the 
musicians of the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra, the Nashville Symphony, the Fort Wayne 
Philharmonic, and others like them as they face this period of uncertain job security, financial challenges, 
and barriers to receiving healthcare; and be it further  

Resolved, That ROPA calls on the managements of all American Federation of Musicians of the United 
States and Canada (“AFM”) orchestras to take steps to ensure that their musicians are safe, healthy, and 
financially secure even if performances cannot take place; and be it further  

Resolved, That ROPA condemns the actions of any management who chooses to cancel musicians’ health 
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insurance in the middle of a pandemic and hereby implores them to provide, at minimum, the health 
benefits its musicians deserve.  

Submitted by: The ROPA Executive Board.  

Resolution No. 6 

Subject: Resolution Encouraging Orchestras to Keep Our Musicians Working 

Finding Ways to Compensate Musicians in a Pandemic Resolution 

Whereas, Since March, most live performances in the United States have been cancelled due to the 
COVID-19 Pandemic; and  

Whereas, The rapid spread of COVID-19 in the United States will likely prevent orchestras from 
presenting live performances the way they used to for the foreseeable future; and  

Whereas, Some organizations are seeking ways to present alternative programs in order to keep 
musicians working; and  

Whereas, For example, the Akron Symphony Orchestra has committed to paying its musicians their full 
guarantee for the 2020-21 season, by presenting small-scale performances in alternative venues; and  

Whereas, The Richmond Symphony will be honoring its contractual pay obligations for all core and per 
service musicians for the full 2020-21 season; and  

Whereas, The Toledo Symphony has committed to meeting 100% of its payroll obligations to their 
musicians for the 2020-21 season; and  

Whereas, This kind of commitment, programming, and support is necessary to keep audiences engaged, 
to keep musicians working and connected to their orchestras, and to stimulate the economy; therefore, be 
it  

Resolved, That the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) hereby supports the efforts of all 
organizations that are doing their best to keep their musicians working; and be it further  

Resolved, That ROPA applauds the organizations that have committed to paying musicians their full 
salaries or at least minimum guarantees for the 2020-21 season; and be it further  

Resolved, That ROPA encourages all orchestral, opera, and ballet managements to follow these examples 
and endeavor to compensate their musicians in this difficult time.  

Submitted by: The ROPA Executive Board  

Resolution No. 7 

Subject: Resolution Encouraging Safety in Performance Venues as Musicians Return to Work 

Workplace Safety Resolution�  

Whereas, In March 2020, the COVID-19 pandemic hit the United States; and  

Whereas, Many orchestras of the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) have ceased 
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operations due to the pandemic and associated government mandates to close facilities and limit the size 
of public gatherings; and  

Whereas, As local governments begin to ease these restrictions, orchestras will begin to plan to return to 
work; and  

Whereas, Despite any action to re-open the economy, there is still no cure or vaccine for COVID-19, 
making musicians, staff members, and audiences vulnerable to infection whenever they gather for 
rehearsals and performances; and  

Whereas, It is now known that COVID-19 can spread through aerosols, which are released into the air 
through breathing, talking, singing, and blowing through musical instruments; and  

Whereas, The Centers for Disease Control (“CDC”) and many local governments have put out guidelines 
regarding recommendations for workplace safety during the pandemic, such as maintaining a six-foot 
distance from colleagues, wearing appropriate Personal Protective Equipment (PPE), and providing 
appropriate ventilation; and  

Whereas, The American Federation of Musicians of the United States and Canada (“AFM”) has further 
put out guidance regarding the orchestral workplace and measures which should be considered to keep 
musicians safe; therefore, be it  

Resolved, That the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) hereby strongly encourages its 
member orchestras to work with the American Federation of Musicians of the United States and Canada 
(“AFM”) in determining appropriate safety protocols for each orchestral workplace; and be it further  

Resolved, That ROPA discourages any rehearsal or performance activity where the health and safety of 
musicians is not of paramount concern.  

Submitted by: The ROPA Executive Board  

Resolution No. 8 

Subject: Resolution Encouraging Congress to Explore the Possibility of Healthcare for All 

Healthcare for All Resolution 

Whereas, Due to the skyrocketing cost of health insurance in the United States, there are millions of 
Americans who are currently unable to afford sufficient healthcare coverage for themselves and their 
families; and  

Whereas, This causes many Americans to forgo much needed doctor visits and treatments; and  

Whereas, The majority of Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) Orchestras employ 
musicians on a part time basis, and therefore do not provide health insurance to musicians; and  

Whereas, Many musicians who play in member orchestras of ROPA are freelancers, and as such have a 
fluctuating income and are not always able to afford health insurance even through the marketplaces 
provided by the Affordable Care Act; and  

Whereas, In March 2020, the global COVID-19 pandemic put the health of many Americans at risk, at the 
same time putting millions out of work and endangering their ability to afford health insurance; 
therefore, be it  
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Resolved, That the Regional Orchestra Players’ Association (“ROPA”) hereby strongly supports any and 
all efforts to provide free or low-cost healthcare for all Americans; and be it further  

Resolved, That ROPA encourages Congress to consider drafting and passing legislation that would 
provide Healthcare for All.  

Submitted by: Sean Diller, ROPA Treasurer, and The ROPA Executive Board  

 

Wednesday July 29, 2020 

Nominations: 
Nominations were taken for the office of President. Lisa Davis, Mississippi Symphony, nominated Mike 
Smith, Minnesota Opera Orchestra. The Conference then elected Smith by acclamation.  
 
Nominations for the office of Treasurer were taken. Amanda Swain, Houston Ballet and Grand Opera 
Orchestras, nominated Matthew Oshida, Huntsville Symphony. The Conference then elected Oshida by 
acclamation.  
 
The following people were nominated for 4 open ROPA Member-at-Large positions ( listed 
alphabetically):  

• Casey Bozell, Portland Opera Orchestra, nominated by Amanda Swain, Houston Ballet and 
Grand Opera Orchestras 

• Lisa Davis, Mississippi Symphony, nominated by Becca Rhoades, Canton Symphony  
• Christian Green, Ann Arbor Symphony, nominated by Katherine Cosgrove, Toledo Symphony 
• Steve Wade, Hartford Symphony, nominated by Marjorie Goldberg, Harrisburg Symphony  

 
All Member-at-Large positions were elected by acclamation.  

 

Rochelle Skolnick and Jane Owen – Symphonic Services Division: 
Bargaining a Safe Return to Work/Responding to Employer Re-opener 
Requests 

Skolnick and Owen discussed items to be considered when negotiating work conditions and reopening 
contracts. Skolnick told us to be aware of the divisions between those who feel ready to work and those 
not comfortable, and between various sections in the orchestras (i.e., winds vs strings.) She also shared 
the opinion that there should be no scenario where an orchestra is unable to pay musicians. Skolnick also 
did a brief tribute to SSD Negotiator Chris Durham.  Owen discussed liability if work 
conditions/protocols are negotiated but musicians get sick anyway.  She was asked if testing should be 
mandatory, and she shared that in orchestral settings, per ADA regulations, this could be a possibility. 
 

Audit Report/Approval of Budget 
The Audit Committee consisted of Nora Frisk, Kalamazoo Symphony Orchestra; Jonathan Rouse, Austin 
Symphony, and Carmen Bannon, Sarasota Orchestra. Chair Frisk certified that the financials were 
accurate, to the best of their knowledge.  Sean Diller went over the budget with the delegates. Motion to 
approve by Casey Bozell, Portland Opera Orchestra and seconded by Beverly Setzer, Symphony Tacoma 
m/s/c 
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Thursday July 30, 2020 

Lovie Smith-Wright - AFM Diversity Committee  
Smith-Wright discussed the importance of evaluating our institutions with regards to diversity and 
offered assistance to help create diversity committees. 

Player Conference Reports: Marc Sazer, RMA; Tony D’Amico, TMA 
Sazer and D’Amico gave updates on the status of their conferences.  Sazer pointed out that because of the 
pandemic, many orchestras are now becoming recording orchestras. D’Amico stressed how severely 
impacted the theater industry has been because of the shutdown. He spoke of the success of Hamilton on 
Disney Plus. D’Amico also cautioned that orchestras should not be allowed to be reduced due to COVID. 

Debbie Newmark – Director of Symphonic Electronic Media / COVID-
19, Symphonic Electronic Media for 2020-2021 

Newmark covered the intricacies of media negotiations and COVID-19 side letters since the March 12 
shutdown of the industry.  

Kevin Case: ICSOM Counsel – “Ask the Labor Lawyer” 
Case took questions from the delegates and thoroughly discussed issues such as  re-openers, side letters, 
and the responsibilities of orchestras and management to keep players safe. 

Site Selection for 2021 ROPA Conference 
President Smith informed the delegates that Orange County, the intended site for the 2020 Conference, is 
the designated site for the 2021 Conference. 

Oath of Office 
IEB member Bruce Fife administered the oath of office to the newly-elected ROPA Board.  

Adjourned 
ROPA President John Michael Smith adjourned the 2020 ROPA Conference at 3:00 p.m. on Thursday, July 
30, 2020. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
____________________________ 
Karen Sandene, ROPA Secretary 


